


Dear Parents, Whanau and Caregivers                       16 October 2019
Kia Ora Koutou.

Welcome back to the last Term of 2019.  It will be a busy, but fun filled ten weeks.  Thank you for sending 
your children to our school giving us the opportunity to help your children to develop as learners.  It is so 
exciting to see the growth in your children.  We get so many special moments each day.  

A few reminders:

Contact details
Can you always let the office know if you change your phone numbers or address.  At times we need to 
contact parents and find numbers do not work.  If children are sick, this can become a stressful situation.  
It is important that you give us at least 2 other numbers in case of an emergency.

Before School
Children who arrive at school before 8.30am must go to the hall to wait for the 8.30 bell.  Children who 
arrive before 8am are not formally supervised.  

After School
Children who are waiting to be picked up must wait outside Room 1.  If you are going to be late please phone 
the office on 8557763.  Kelly Club is available if you need after school supervision.  Contact Kim Innes on 
07 8399017.

As the weather becomes warmer, we always end up with lots of lost property.  Can you please name outer 
layers and shoes so they are easily identified.  

In Term 4, we expect all children to have a sunhat at school, so that they are sunsafe when outside.  
Brimmed ones are preferable as they protect the neck, ears and face.  Please name their hat as well.  

Regards, Kay Cleaver, Principal.

Mon 21 October Board meeting

Wed 23 October Assembly - Teina hosting

Mon 28 October Labour Day Holiday

Wed 6 November Assembly - Potiki hosting

Wed 20 November Art Expo

Wed 27 November Yr 4-6 Athletics

Mon 2 December Board meeting

Wed 4 December Cluster Athletics Y4-6

Wed 11 December Assembly - Leaders

Fri 13 December School Disco

Tues 17 December Celebration Picnic

Wed 18 December Y6 Day
Reports Home

Thurs 19 Dec Final Assembly

Fri 29 November Assembly - Tuakana hosting

Fri 6 December Y1-3 Tabloids

Upcoming Events

Prospectus and enrolment 
packs for Fairfield and 
Peachgrove Intermediate are 
available from the Bankwood 
School Office.


